
 

Hello Lowell Families and Community, 

This week brings positive changes for our student athletes and a set back for our county. OSAA and 
OHA recently approved indoor contact sports, therefore, practices for basketball and wrestling begin 
Monday, May 10th. Signup sheets are in the Lowell Jr/Sr High office. Unfortunately, as of Friday, April 
23, Lane County has been designated High Risk. This limits the number of spectators we are able to 
have at our indoor events. Let’s all work to get those numbers back down so that we can watch our 
amazing athletes do what they love! In the meantime, Lowell has streaming services set up so all of 
our fans can watch the action! 

If you are picking your student up in front of Lundy Elementary and need to get out of your car, 
PLEASE PULL INTO A PARKING SPACE. The drive through pick-up needs to continue to flow smoothly in 
order to accommodate all families. If you stop to buckle your student, help with backpacks or give a 
hello high five, we have traffic issues. The parking spaces are for parents to stop if needed. Please 
take advantage of those.  

STEM kits will be delivered to Lundy Elementary next week. Be on the look out for more information 
regarding this! 

Report cards were mailed out last week. If you did not receive one, please contact your child’s 
teacher.  

Food service drive thru and routes will be operating as usual. If your student is receiving food at 
school, they will not be eligible to receive additional food at the drive thru.  

We at Lowell School District are doing our best to follow the mandates from ODE, OHA, and Lane 
County Public Health regarding Covid guidance. Our job at this school district is to ensure that we are 
creating a space where all students can be safe and healthy. While we are aware that not everyone 
shares the same perspective regarding Covid precautions, we will follow guidance and do 
everything available to make sure we keep students in our classrooms, and we ask that you help and 
support us in that endeavor.  

This information was shared with us and we would like to pass on to you: 
Lane County Public Health will be holding a vaccine clinic for people 16 to 17 years old at Lane 
Community College on April 24 and 25 from 9:00 am to 3:00 pm.  2,400 doses of Pfizer will be made 
available for those 16 to 17 years old.  Additional doses will be made available to the general public. 
This clinic is by appointment only, please go to http://lanecounty.org/vaxclinics to schedule your 
vaccine appointment. Important: All Lane County Public Health clinics are free.  You do not need 
insurance and will not be asked for any financial information. Additional clinics are being held 
throughout the area, including Lane Events Center (Fairgrounds) and Autzen Stadium. 

Please stay safe, healthy and kind! 

 


